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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal of the Faculty of Social Work to reduce the second 
year course load for students currently enrolled in the Master of Social Work (M.S.W.) 
Program, as specified in the attachment, effective September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The Faculty notes that there are several important reasons for the proposed reduction in 
course load, including: 1) The current second year course load requirements exceed the 
Canadian Associations of Schools of Social Work minimum standard of 42 course credit 
hours by 9 course credit hours, the equivalent of 3 half-credit courses at the Faculty. In 
addition, the U of T program exceeds the requirements of other Two-year MSW programs in 
Ontario by at least two half-course credits. 2) The reduction of course load would allow for 
more in-depth exploration and understanding of material. 3) As well, reducing the number of 
courses by one half-credit elective may result in a higher quality of work submitted for 
evaluation.  
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 
















